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New Safety Measure Installed
ananvuInsnIsANULaanA

School gates have been installed to tighten the safety and security of the school. We keep the gates closed and locked except at the
times for sending and picking up your child(ren). If you visit during school hours when the gates are closed, please call the school
office at 075-656-951, and the school staff will open the gate.
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"tighten the safety and security for the children”



Donations Make the Electricity Stabilized
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To stabilize the electricity supply to the school, we decided to use the solar power. Solar panels were installed already on the
roof of the school main building. We are taking a phased approach, and phase 1 is to start using the solar power for the AC in
the early elementary classroom. We will gradually expand the electricity supply from the solar to other rooms.

Thanks to all the supporters to our school, we received donations and used these donations for this purpose. Please let us
recognize those donors in this newsletter. (1unit of donations is 570THB) We are able to continue our education to our students

because of these warm hearts.
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Donors:

Yosuke Fujiyoshi, 50units
Charmant, Inc., 50units
Yuriko Tanoue, 40units
Junto Ohashi, 15unit
Yoshiko Aihara, 15units
Sachiyuki Ito, 15units
Ryo Kimura, 15units
Arran Pritchard, 11units
Mitsuyoshi Yamashita, 10units
Katsumi Oji, 10units
Tomoyuki Mori, 5units
Keitaro Tsujiko, Sunits
Hanako Izumi, 5units
Makoto Hasegawa, 5units

Yuriko Oji, 5units

Minoru Mizuki, 5units
Hironori Sakai, 5units
Daisuke Mori, S5units
Kazunaga Aoki, 5units
Keiko Sunaoshi, 5units
Rieka Tsubaki, 5units
Chihiro Fukuoka, 5units
Tomohiro Nishida, 5units
Daisuke Tokura, 3units
Yoshiki Tsubosaka, 3units
Koji Hamamura, 2units
Megumi Takayama, 1unit
Yuki Ito, 1unit

Kazuaki Mizuchi, 1unit

Akihiro Ueda, 1unit




Seiko Watanabe, 5units Shogo Hayashi, 1unit

Yamato Chihara, 5units Toshiaki Hasegawa, 1unit
Mitsuboshi, Lawyer's office, 5units Takashi Hayashi, 1unit
Kinoshita Planning, 5units Nobuyuki Higashiyama, 1unit
Daisuke Yamamoto, 5units Kazunori Wakao, 1unit

Sayuri Arai, 0.5unit

"Thanks all the supporters for the donations”

Programming Class will Start from Term 2
Auidaunisidauidsunsuaziduannanaidauil 2

From term 2 (begins from January 4), we will start a programming class in upper elementary, middle and high school. The
purpose of this class is to equip our students with the necessary skills and knowledge in IT and digital. Students are
requested to bring their laptop PC with wifi and browser installed (no tablet nor smart phone). If you don't have your PC,
please contact the school office at your earliest convenience.
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